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29 04 2020
Dear parents, carers and students,
Qualification Wales Consultation on arrangements for summer 2020 exam series. 

Yesterday, Tuesday 28th April, Qualifications Wales published a consultation on arrangements for the summer 2020 examination series.  This consultation follows the difficult decisions that were made due to the on-going COVID – 19 crisis. These decisions included the closure of schools and the cancellation of the summer 2020 examination series.

Guidance has been published for all schools and they are to provide the examination boards:

· a centre assessment grade for every learner entered for each qualification;

· the rank order of learners within each grade for each qualification; and

· a declaration from the Head of Centre confirming that the centre assessment grades and the rank order of learners are a true representation of authentic learner performance.

As a school we are currently working on the above tasks with the aim the centre assessment grades submitted are a fair, reasonable and carefully considered judgement of the most likely grade a learner would have achieved if they had sat their exams this summer and completed any non-exam assessment. Please be assured we will be acting in the best interests of every single student whilst ensuring we maintain out integrity as an examination centre.

In the consultation published yesterday Qualification Wales are asking people to consider two key aspects of the arrangements for summer 2020.

1.  The aims that will underpin the statistical model for the issuing of grades for learners this summer

2. The appeals process for the summer examination series. 

As a school we shall be formulating a detailed response however we thought it appropriate to make parents, carers and students aware of this consultation. Qualifications Wales are keen to hear all views and feedback including that of young people.  All consultation materials can be found using the following link.

https://qualificationswales.org/english/get-involved/consultations-and-surveys/consultation-arrangements-for-summer-2020-exam-series/
There is a Young Person’s consultation document and a young people’s survey.  We would hope our students will respond as this is an issue that directly affects them. 

The Qualifications Wales website also has two useful infographics on approaches to GCSE, AS and A Levels this summer.  They can be found using the following link and are towards the bottom of the webpage. 

https://qualificationswales.org/english/coronavirus---covid-19/
I should also like to thank you for your continued support and understanding during this extremely challenging time. Please remember if you do have a query or require support with a wellbeing or distance learning matter please do not hesitate to contact the school.  Although we have been repurposed and are providing child care there is daily monitoring of the head.croesyceiliogcomp@torfaen.gov.uk email. 
I trust you all stay well and safe. 
Elspeth Lewis

Executive Head teacher

Croesyceiliog School 

